
 

 

The Rochester College and Career Charter School 

Public Hearing 

October 11, 2016 

5:30PM 

Minutes 
 

Attendance: President White, Commissioner Powell and Acting Board Clerk Francine Scott.  

 

President White opened the hearing at 5:35 p.m.  
 

The Education Law subdivision 2857(1) and regulations of the Commissioner of Education 8 N.Y.C.R.R. 

§ 119.4 require the Board to conduct a public hearing within 30 days of receipt of notice of an application 

for a new or revised charter school. 

The Board of Education of the Rochester City School District is conducting this public hearing to gather 

public input regarding a request to establish a new charter school in the Rochester City School District.  The 

purpose of the hearing is to gather public input to provide to the New York State Education Department 

regarding charter school applications. 

The Rochester College and Career Charter School proposes to open in September 2017 with a projected 

enrollment of 190 students in grades K-2, adding another grade level each year.  By 2021-22, the school 

anticipates an enrollment of 555 students in grades K-6. 

President White then requested public comment regarding the school. 

 

No other speakers wishing to provide comment were present. 

 

President White concluded the hearing at 5:40 p.m. 
 

 

 

 


